Auswered 187 Feb 23 187 YES 0

## 20073-291-035

CAPSAC
Box #127 YWCA
320 - 5 Ave.S.E.
Calgary, Alta.
T2N 1P1 Canada
Jan. 23, 1987

Nicholette Emerson, Secretary The Auckland Home Birth Association Inc. P.O.Box 7093 Wellesley Street Auckland, New Zealand

Dear Nicholette;

Some months ago, we were in contact with your organization and mailed to you several copies of our bi-monthly newsletter: Birth Issues. The reason I am writing now, is to ask if your organization has a newsletter and would consider exchanging newsletters with us rather than each group purchasing a subscription from the other. We would be very pleased to have regular news from your quadrant of the world, to gain a better understanding of the issues and work being done elsewhere.

If this proposal is of agreement with you, could you please send us your last issue or two and put us on your mailing list and we will do the same for your organization.

We are hoping to build up a closer network between various birthing groups and keep in regular contact so that we are all stronger and better-informed. Then we will truly all be -a force to reckon with. The division caused by NAPSAC's association with the abortion issue has been very damaging and there is aneed to network around the world and create new solidarity.

We look forward to hearing from you. Keep up your work for the childbirth movement.

Sincerely yours,

Ann-Marie L'Arrivee

P.S. I've included our most recent issue for your perusal. I am formerly the secretary of CAPSAK, and are now a hired employee primarily responsible for editing the remodetter (our espondance should be directed to above address, but if you put us on your mailing list, you should use our mailing address.

1123 - 10 St. S.E. Calgary, Alta. T2G 3E3